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Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leo`s.  

Since my last article I`ve been very busy visiting clubs and I attended 

the  Council of Governors meeting and the Michigan Forum in Grand 

Rapids. We had a Great turnout for the forum and we completed a 

service project for the Special Olympics.  

After 40 years, ten of which were spent with the Lions Hearing     

Center of Michigan, Lion Phil Wells is retiring as its Director. I know  

we all wish to congratulate him and to wish him some well-deserved relaxation time with his wife. Many 

of us attended the Bear Lake Fundraiser and we had a full house and a great time. I don`t have an exact 

figure on the amount raised but I do believe it was about $43,500.  This will be put to a good use by the 

camp. The annual cleanup date for the Bear Lake Camp is set for Saturday, May 12, and all hands are 

welcomed to help out! 

At the Leader Dog dinner last December I was invited to attend a meeting by the Windsor Downtown 

Lions and I visited them on March 7th.  What an experience! I was warmly welcomed by them and had 

the opportunity to speak a few words to them (yeah – Governors can speak only a few words, ha! ha!). 

The club meets on the first floor of an apartment building which the club has owned and operated for 

many years. It services senior citizens as well as individuals who are blind or visually impaired. They    

extended a welcome to any and all who wish to visit their club.  

Below are pictures from Leader Dog and the Penrickton Center. Thru my employer’s charitable  



foundation, the Enterprise Rent-a-car Foundation, I was able again this year able to obtain grant money for both of these      

wonderful organizations.  

The District Convention is next weekend  (April 6th to 8th) in Grand Rapids, MI at the Double Tree Hilton on 28th Street. We 

have a number of individuals registered and our Guest Speakers are Past International Director Bill Phillippi and his wife, Vickie. 

We are expecting to have a lot of fun and remember to wear your western gear as the theme for the Friday night mixer is 

“Cowboys & Indians”.  It is hard to believe that my year is almost up and that it has been almost 9 months since I became       

Governor. I have had a great time as I have visited with many clubs and with many Lions.  I have represented the District at the 

USA/Canada Forum in Portland, OR and I visited  with a couple of clubs and district officers during a recent visit to California. 

However, to date I am most proud for being able to help form a new club and to work towards developing another one. I know 

that incoming DGE Jack and 1VDG Scott will continue to build the greatest district in Michigan, District 11-A2.  

DG John  



1VDG Jack Patton 
Hello, fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos of District 11A2! 

There was great attendance this month at the two     

kick-off dinners for Bear Lake and for the Michigan 

Hearing Center. Congratulations to Lion Phil Wells upon 

his retirement from the Hearing Center! Each of these 

programs had past students sharing their own            

experiences. 

Also, in February we finished up our third and final 

round of the Region and Zone meetings. Great reports 

were given along with excellent club ideas and projects. 

Remember, the purpose of these meetings is so each 

club President can brag about their own club and share 

their ideas with other clubs.   

Region One had the lowest attendance of club            

representation at the Region and Zone meetings. I 

would like to know why that is.  What do we need to do  

 to bring back Region One? We can’t fix the problem if we don’t know what it is. 

 I still need three Zone chairs for Region One. Remember, be a part of the solution and not a part of the   

problem. Please step up Lions and serve your District! I am very proud to see that women are stepping up 

in these leadership roles. 

That’s it for now; I will see you in a couple of weeks at convention in Grand Rapids. I know the convention 

committee, led by Dick and Nancy Maxwell, has been working their tails off so everything will go    

smoothly. Thanks, Lions Dick and Nancy!! 

So, for now just remember that we will be “Serving into our 2nd Century.” 

Yours in Lionism, 

DGE Lion Jack Patton     





Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

Spring is around the corner I hope and also the Lions Convention.  Hope to see a lot of the Lioness there. 
 
All of our Region meetings are over and we had some interesting guests.  Thanks  
2nd -Vice District Governor Scott Berry for bringing them in. 
 
A big Happy Birthday to the Lake Orion Lioness Club! On the 21st of March they celebrated their 30th anniversary.  Great 
job‼️ They celebrated by having a scrapbook fundraiser whose theme was Birthday Party and they had 70 attendees.  
Three cheers for the Lake Orion Lioness!! 
 
Our Lioness Clubs continue to be very busy.  The Sterling Hts. Lioness held a Bake Potato Fundraiser on the 17th of 
March and the Macomb Township Lioness held their Euchre Tournament on  
March 25th.   
 
Thanks to the Lioness Clubs who gave their donations for our fall project 
"Kid Sight".  We raised $620.00. Thank you for your donations. 
 
Just a small reminder our joint meeting at Leader Dog will be April 23rd at 7pm. 
 
I was able to visit all the clubs before the snow fell.  Busy clubs small or large. 
I am proud to be a Lioness.  Keep up the good work. 
 
Lioness Liaison Lioness Fran Black 











Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Sterling Heights Lioness Club welcomes Michele Palchak, sponsored by Gerri Allen. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Stephen Finkbeiner, sponsored by Todd Cusmano. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Richelle Lucero, sponsored by William Miller. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Jamie Lucero, no sponsor was provided. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Christine Wright, sponsored by Angela Boomer. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Dana Lupher, sponsored by Maryalyce Lupher. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Anne Markham, sponsored by Terry Blackett. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Judy Nitsche, sponsored by Terry Blackett. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Bruce Nitsche, no sponsor was provided. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Stephanie Lancaster, sponsored by Carol Gatfield. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Laura Szymanski, sponsored by Kevin Komara. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Tim Webb, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Iraida Garcia, sponsored by Sandra Roarch.. 

The Selfridge North Macomb Lions Club welcomes Elizabeth Pannett, sponsored by Glenda Klebba. 

 

  
























